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Order under Para 2(B) of the PGC Resolution No F.4/14/94-AR 
dated 25.9.97 

 

Date of hearing: 07th Oct., 2020  

Complainant   : Dr. Pinki Roy 

 
Respondent   : Deputy Commissioner  

     South Zone, South DMC 
 
Grievance No.   : PGC/2020/MCD/15 

 

1. Brief facts of the complaint 

 

Dr. Pinki Roy has filed a grievance in PGC against unauthorized 

construction done by Mr. Shrenik Mehta, C-2/2318, Vasant Kunj, 

already booked by MCD File No. 231/B/UG/NG/2005 dated 

18.10.2005. 

 

2. Proceedings in the Public Grievances Commission 

The PGC has convened two hearings in the matter on 15.09.2020 

and the following are present: 

 

 Complainant : Present 

 Respondent  : Sh. Sanjeev Arora, 

    Asstt. Engineer (B), S Z 

 

3. Relevant facts that emerged during the hearing 
 

3.1 Sh. Sanjeev Arora, Asstt. Engineer (B) is present in the 

hearing and submitted a copy of The National Capital Territory of 

Delhi Laws (Special Provisions) Second Bill, 2007, as desired by 

the Commission. 

3.2 The complainant present in the hearing submitted a 

representation stating that : 

http://www.pgc.delhigovt.nic.in/


“The Hon’ble High Court of Delhi has already passed a direction to 

SDMC to take action against the unauthorized construction by 

calling the parties in 4 weeks (i.e. from September 25, 2020). 

Accordingly, SDMC has called me on October 15, 2020. 

I therefore, wish to withdraw my case from here and request for 

the closure of my case.” 

 

4. Recommendations  of the PGC 
 
As necessary order in the matter has been issued by the Hon’ble 

High Court of Delhi to SDMC and the complainant has also 

requested to closure of case, the matter stands closed at the level 

of the Commission.  
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